
 
 

 

FRONTIER BULLETIN 

 
April 22,  2025 – April 28, 2025   

 Frontier Elementary School 1854 N. Mustang Drive 

585-2430 ~ www.puesd.net 
 

 

Tuesday 4/22 Wednesday 4/23 Thursday 4/24 Friday 4/25 Monday 4/28 

Cereal  
Raisins 

Cinnamon Bun 
Apple 

Apple Frudel 
Cranberries 

Conchas 
Fruit Cup 

Cereal  
Banana 

Double Dog 
Baked Beans 
Corn 
Mixed Fruit 

Meatloaf 
Mashed Potatoes & Gravy  
Peas 
Dinner Roll 
Diced Pears 

Grilled Cheese Sandwich 
Potato Wedges 
Broccoli 
Applesauce 

Pizza  
Salad Mix 
Carrots 
Orange 

Cheeseburger 
French Fries 
Cooked Carrots 
Blueberries 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider.  Menu is subject to change without notice. 

Meetings Upcoming Events Upcoming Dates 

 
Friday 4/25 

Frontier School Site 
Council Meeting 

3:00 p.m. 
 

Monday 5/5 
FEPTC Online Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 
 

 
 
 
 

Wednesday 5/7 
2nd Grade Burris Park 

Tuesday 5/20 
4th Grade Burris Park 

Friday 5/23 
5th Grade Adventure Park  

 
Tuesday 4/29 

Fire Drill  
 
 

 
Friday 5/9 
Family Fun 
Game Night 

6:00-7:30 p.m 
 

                                                                    News and Information                                                           

 
 

 

Unpaid Fees:  Please check your Infinite Campus Parent Portal for outstanding fees (library book fines, technology fines, 
etc.) All outstanding fees will need to be paid prior to the school year ending.  If your child has any outstanding fees, they 
may be excluded from certain end of the year fun activities.  Please ensure your child’s fees are paid.   
 

New Student Registration Now Open for the 2025-26 School Year!!! 
Does Your Child Qualify for Transitional Kindergarten (TK)? 

The birthday range for TK is expanding again next school year!   
If your child turns 4 by September 1, 2025, then he/she qualifies to enroll in TK for the 2025-26 school 
year! If your child turns 5 before September 1, 2025, then he/she will be in kindergarten.  You can 
register online at puesd.net. Click the “Enrollment” link in the top, red options bar above.  Contact Fawn 
Lemons at lemonsl@puesd.net with any questions.  
 
CAASPP State Testing:  State testing is almost here!  Students in Grades 3rd-5th will be starting state testing during the 
week of May 6th-May 23rd.  We encourage students to get plenty of rest, eat a healthy breakfast, and do their best!  If your 
child has a pair of wired headphones, please have them bring them to school for CAASPP testing.  This will help ensure a 
smooth testing experience.  Thank you for your support.  
 
 

http://puesd.net
mailto:lemonsl@puesd.net
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Tenci Murillo-Brown 
Principal 
murillo-brownt@puesd.net 
 

 
1854 N. Mustang Drive 
Hanford, CA 93230 

Whitney Nelson 
Assistant Principal 
nelsonw@puesd.net 
 

 
 Phone (559)585-2430 

FAX (559) 585-2440 

 

April 2025 

Dear Frontier Parent/Guardian: 

There are many ways to measure your child’s learning. Your child’s teacher uses report card grades, 
classroom work, teacher observations, and end-of-year statewide test results to get a complete picture of 
your child’s learning. Each year, students participate in the California Assessment of Student 
Performance and Progress (CAASPP). Your child will take the following tests, depending on their grade 
level or instructional program: 

●​ Smarter Balanced Summative Assessments for English language arts and math, required 
tests in grades 3–8 and 11 

●​ California Science Test (CAST), a required test in grades 5 and 8 and once in high school 

Every year, California students take several statewide tests. When combined with other measures such 
as grades, class work, and teacher observations, these tests give families and teachers a more complete 
picture of their child’s learning. You can use the results to identify where your child is doing well and 
where they might need more support. This year, Frontier Students in grades 3-5 will be taking the 
Smarter Balanced Summative Assessments at school.  

Your child may be taking one or more of the following California Assessments of Student Performance 
and Progress (CAASPP), English Language Proficiency Assessments for California (ELPAC) and 
Physical Fitness Test assessments. Pursuant to California Education Code Section 60615, parents and 
guardians may annually submit to the school a written request to excuse their child from any and all of 
the CAASPP assessments. This exemption does not exist for the ELPAC or Physical Fitness Test.  
 
The testing schedule is listed below: 

 

 “A Learning Community Dedicated to Excellence”​
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Tenci Murillo-Brown 
Principal 
murillo-brownt@puesd.net 
 

 
1854 N. Mustang Drive 
Hanford, CA 93230 

Whitney Nelson 
Assistant Principal 
nelsonw@puesd.net 
 

 
 Phone (559)585-2430 

FAX (559) 585-2440 

 
You are an important part of your child’s education. To make sure your child feels comfortable taking the 
tests, you can do the following: 

●​ Explain to your child that these tests are used as tools to help them learn, and that they should 
not be anxious or scared. 

●​ Remind your child that you and their teacher want them to try their very best and are there to 
help, every step of the way. 

●​ Explore the practice tests with your child on the CAASPP Online Practice and Training Tests web 
page at www.caaspp.org/practice-and-training/index.html so they can become familiar with the 
platform and setup of the tests.  

You will receive your child’s results at or before the beginning of the next school year. The results will 
identify where your child is doing well or needs more help, so you can better support their learning at 
home and teachers can better support their learning in the classroom. 

To learn more about these tests go to the CAASPP Starting Smarter website at ca.startingsmarter.org, or 
review the CDE Parent Guides to Understanding web page at 
www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/ca/parentguidetounderstand.asp.  

If you have questions, please contact the Frontier Office at 559-585-2430. 

Sincerely, 

Tenci Murillo-Brown 

Frontier Elementary Principal  
 
​  

 “A Learning Community Dedicated to Excellence”​
 

mailto:ravenj@puesd.k12.ca.us
http://www.caaspp.org/practice-and-training/index.html
https://ca.startingsmarter.org/
http://www.cde.ca.gov/ta/tg/ca/parentguidetounderstand.asp
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